Welcome to Cornerstone Church!

Sunday, November 25, 2012 10:00 a.m.   

Welcome!  We are so glad you chose to spend your Sunday with us. 

Word of Welcome!     “God is Good!  All the Time!”
Reverend Cromie 

Presentation of the Bible    

Call to Worship (based on Joshua 24: 1-3, 14-25)
Konnie Clary
Praise Songs “Blessed Be the Name of the Lord,” “Love the Lord” 

                                               Music Minister, 
Kenneth Ahlstrom                                                     

Call to Confession    
Kathy Genus
Prayer of Confession (based on 1 Samuel 3)
Kathy Genus
Declaration of God’s Love and Forgiveness
Kathy Genus
   Congregational Response “You Are My All in All” 
Affirmation of Faith: The Apostles’ Creed        
Sean Beeg
Ritual of Friendship**                      
Sean Beeg
Announcements                            
Reverend Cromie
Prayers of the People & The Lord’s Prayer
Kathy Genus
Hymn    “Surely the Presence of the Lord is in This Place” 
Time for Children and Children’s Offering* 
Kathy Genus
Giving Thanks with our Offering of Gifts and Tithes
Reverend Cromie
Offertory Anthem   “How Great is our God”
Cornerstone Choir
                                      

   Congregational Response “Doxology”

Prayer of Dedication
Sean Beeg
Old Testament Scripture: Daniel 7: 9-10, 13-14
Konnie Clary
New Testament Scripture: John 8:25-31
Reverend Cromie
Meditation: "Waiting for Deliverance"
Konnie Clary
Sacrament of the Lord’s Supper
Reverend Cromie
Hymn #551 “Come Ye Thankful People Come,” vs. 1, 2, & 4  

Benediction (Please join hands in a circle.) 
Konnie Clary
* Children in 8th grade and younger may leave for Sunday School.
** Please write your name and prayer requests in the Friendship Pad.

Today we celebrate the Sacrament of the Lord’s Supper.   We invite each and every one, regardless of your background, to partake.  The cups in the center of the tray are wine and the cups on the outer edges are grape juice.  Please wait until we can all partake together.  Our thanks to all who helped prepare and serve the elements.

Next Sunday is the first Sunday in Advent, and we will begin the 4-week sermon series “The Songs of Luke’s Gospel.”  Reverend Cromie will preach on “Song of Hope,” based on Luke 1:67-79.  Join us!  All are welcome!
Last Sunday was Stewardship Sunday!  Members and friends were invited to pledge their gifts of time, talent, and treasure for the year 2013. If you would like to pledge your support to Cornerstone, please fill out and return a Pledge Form and Time and Talent Form at your earliest convenience.  Both forms are available on the back table in church or from the Stewardship page of our website.  Thank you for helping us plan our budget for 2013!
Our Thanks to our Elders as Members of our Session

2012: Sharron Smith, Jim Ryan, Barbara Dougherty, James Hughes
2013: Denise Mudalel, Lisa Capurso, Okoro Okparaeke
2014: Dominique Robert, Todd Moyer, Kellie Pushko, Bruce Thompson
The next Session meeting will be on December 10th at 7:00 p.m. 
Our Board of Deacons – thank you for your service!
2012 Laura Stone, Alice Jones (Secretary)

2013 Betty Thompson (Moderator), Laurie Wegner
2014 David Carlson, Sueli Paes de Barros
Next Meeting – December 19th, 7:00 p.m. at the home of Betty Thompson.
Pastor: Courtney Cromie, 732-928-2424, or 561-703-2263
Music Minister: Kenneth Ahlstrom, 732-759-5219 
Intern from Princeton Seminary: Konnie Klary, 509-590-9156
Intern from New Brunswick Seminary: Kathy Genus, 732-585-3290
Director of Christian Education:  Kristen DiGirolamo, 732-657-7808
Treasurer: Gordon Connelly, 732-833-4264

Administrative Secretary:  Elizabeth Hughes, 732-833-6857
Administrative Manager:  Jim Ryan, 732-833-8514  
Nursery Care: Patti Miller, 732-928-3212, Courtney Miner
Thanks to all who helped with Operation Christmas Child!  Cornerstone packed and shipped 76 shoe boxes for Samaritan's Purse and through the generosity of the Church Ladies and the congregation we were able to pay for all the shipping costs.  This is a worldwide mission project.  
Church Ladies Bake Sale Mark your calendars for the "Christmas Cookie Bake Sale" on December 16.  There will be lots of "Goodies" for your holiday celebration.  Talk to Joan Mallison for more information.
Hurricane Sandy Relief Efforts: Donations can still be dropped off at Michele Calhoun’s home (4 Dolphin Court, Jackson) and Cornerstone is planning to adopt three families from Point Pleasant Beach. For information on how you can help, please talk to Pastor Courtney or visit the Mission/Local Outreach page of our website. 

Children’s Ministry at DeBows The next meeting of the Children’s Ministry and DeBows Wesley Club will be a sleepover THIS Friday, November 30th at 6:00 PM.  All children in grades K-6th grades are invited to come to DeBows for a fun evening of devotions, games, music, movies, and snacks. Pickup is on Saturday at 8:30 AM.
Cornerstone Choir rehearsals are weekly on Thursday evenings, from 7 - 8:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary at DeBows Methodist Church. If you are a high school youth or adult who would like to participate in the choir, please contact Ken Ahlstrom.
Shop Rite Gift Cards are available for you to purchase each Sunday before worship, and 5% of the purchase price goes directly to the church.  Thanks to all, we have raised $8990 for the Foundation Fund.  For more information, contact Vernice DaConceicao.
Poinsettia Sale The Church Ladies will be selling poinsettias and the proceeds will benefit our church!  Orders will be taken from now through December 2nd and the plants will be available to bring home on December 16th.  Forms are available at church or you can download from our website. See Joyce Connelly for more info.
Women’s Tuesday Morning Bible Study This group is doing a 10-week Beth Moore study of Esther which will continue on Tuesday mornings through February 5th from 10:30 AM – 12:15 PM at the home of Elizabeth Hughes and led by Pastor Courtney.  All women are welcome!  
Volunteers scheduled for next Sunday, December 2nd:

· Set-up: Joan Mallison
· Greeters: George & Joan Nebel
· Media Shout: Sueli Robert
Cornerstone Meets at McAuliffe Middle School
35 South Hope Chapel Road, Jackson

www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 140, Jackson, NJ   08527

732-928-2424. E-mail:  pastor@cornerstonechurchofjackson.org  
Cornerstone Presbyterian Church

A place where you can be who you are.

“Building Community on the Solid Rock of Jesus Christ”

Mission Statement:

We the people of Cornerstone

Are a part of God’s Grand Adventure to:

Ground our lives on the solid rock of Jesus Christ,

Build up each other in love through prayer, words and deeds,

And to create God’s community in Jackson and beyond.
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Hurricane Relief BIG DAY OF SERVING: Saturday December 1st from 6 AM – 6 PM: Hurricane Sandy wreaked havoc in the Northeast on many communities, including the town of Keansburg, New Jersey.  Residents are still cleaning up the devastation, and they need your help.   On Saturday, December 1st, Cornerstone youth and adults are invited to join in a Big Day of Serving to bring Disaster Relief to Keansburg. Those who attend will serve residents affected by flooding by picking up debris and tearing out drywall, insulation and flooring. You'll also help residents repair their homes before winter sets in by working on projects like sheet rock installation and painting.  The Cornerstone group would need to be at St. John's United Methodist Church in Hazlet, NJ by 7:00 AM for check -in and there will be an opening rally and then hard work until closing worship at 4 PM.   The cost is $20 for the supplies to help clean and for the cost of lunch.  Carpooling will happen from Jackson to Keansburg on Saturday morning around 6 AM.  Konnie Clary will be helping to organize this Work Day Trip.  If you want to sign up yourself or your youth to attend, please talk to Konnie and/or Pastor Courtney.  *This event is open to youth in grades 6th and older and all adults.  Scholarship Money is available if youth and/or an adult want to attend and there is a need for financial assistance.

Family Enrichment Night in combination with Jackson United Methodist Church will conclude on Thursday 11/29 at 6:15 PM with activities for all ages!  Children in grades K-5 can participate in classes focused on arts & crafts or sewing, middle school and high school students are invited to attend Youth Group led by a staff member from JUMC, and there is also an Adult Study called "Praying God's Way from Deepening Life Together" that is being co-led by Pastor Courtney and Pastor Joe Tiedemann.  All are invited to attend!  Youth activities will continue on Thursday evenings through December - more information to follow soon.

Open House at Pastor Courtney’s new home on December 2nd.  Stop by anytime between 12:45 and 3:45 and enjoy hot chocolate and cookies.  Her address is 76 Quince Court, Lawrenceville, NJ 08648.  Parking:  Please use spaces without a number and park along the curbs as well.
Pastor Courtney will be teaching an Advent Adult Study Series for the month of December on Sunday evenings, starting on December 2nd at 7:00 PM, location TBD.  The book we will be studying is:  Christmas is Not Your Birthday.  Talk to Pastor Courtney for more information.
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